CAPC Meeting Minutes: 4 October 2005

UC 262
Members present:  Joan Bass, Nathan Borchelt, Jere Boudell, Byron Jeff, Joe Johnson, Teresa King, Adam Kubik, Mara Mooney, Judith Ogden, Randy Rosenburg, Susan Sanner, Joan Taylor, Karen Weaver, and Kurt-Alexander Zeller

Visitors present: Tom Eaves (Associate Provost); Peter Fitzpatrick, Mélanie Poudevigne (School of Health Sciences)
Chairman Nathan Borchelt called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.
On motion (Jeff/Bass), minutes of the 17 August 2005 meeting were approved as amended.

On motion (Johnson/Jeff), minutes of the 6 September 2005 meeting were approved as amended.

There being no old business, Chairman Borchelt brought forward two proposals for new courses in the Health and Fitness Management degree.  Dr. Mélanie Poudevigne of the School of Health Sciences presented the proposals for HFMG 4970: Health and Fitness Management Internship/Practicum and HFMG 4999: Health and Fitness Management Capstone.  These are new courses for the new degree curriculum already approved last academic year and would be for students who have achieved Senior standing in the Health and Fitness Management degree program.
The proposals were discussed and several editorial changes were offered by committee members with Poudevigne’s assent.
CAPC agreed to forego the second reading of the proposals as amended.

On motion (Johnson/Jeff), proposals for new courses HFMG 4970: Health and Fitness Management Internship/Practicum and HFMG 4999: Health and Fitness Management Capstone were approved as amended by the CAPC with no dissenting votes. For details go to HFMG 4970 (http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/HFMG4970.doc) HFMG 4999 (http://adminservices.clayton.edu/provost/CAPC/HFMG4999.doc). 
The Chair reported discussion from the Faculty Council raising the question of possible overlap between the responsibilities of the CAPC, the new Undergraduate Policies Council (UPC) and the President’s new task force.  The UPC is primarily concerned with non-academic policies.  The task force will be examining some areas (e.g., Admissions) that are also part of CAPC’s purview and may eventually make recommendations to CAPC for action or may be delegated by the Faculty Council to address matters that might formerly have been addressed by CAPC.  The Faculty Council will decide which committee shall act should any questions concerning jurisdiction or mission arise. 
The Chair also suggested that CAPC consider creating a written guide to navigating the process of course proposals and other procedures.  Currently, very little is available on the website—just a few forms and the Faculty Bylaws—to provide how-to guidance either to faculty wishing to submit proposals or to new CAPC members.  Boudell suggested creating a CAPC webpage with links to other information.  If the agenda for the next meeting is not too full of action items, writing guidelines for CAPC procedures will be discussed.

Agenda items for the next meeting need to be submitted by Thursday, 27 October.  The next meeting will be at noon on Tuesday, 1 November 2005 in UC 262.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:48 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,






Kurt-Alexander Zeller






Recording Secretary pro tempore
